[image: image1.png]The Huby Communi
§ Nelgh:gurhood Pltayn




Minutes of the Meeting held 14 April 2014, 8 pm, New Inn

Present: Rachel, Guy, Val, Roger, Terry, Kathryn, Gary, Richard, Betty.

In attendance: Mike Dando, Planning Aid

Apologies: Paul, Chris, Beki

Declarations of interest: None

Project plan review:

We talked about the timing of the progression of the plan, as Hambleton are reviewing the Strategic Elements of the LDF. Mike Dando is of the opinion that this review will not affect the progression of our plan at this stage. Current thinking is that we could have a first draft ready by June or July. Some members of the group felt that August is more realistic as the housing appeal will still be live in June. It is the responsibility of HNP to disseminate the plan to all residents.

The consultation process for first public draft was discussed. Key elements include:

· Publicise existence of the initial draft

· Present an executive summary of each key policy together with any outstanding questions or issues to be resolved

· Send summary information to residents, businesses, local groups and other stakeholders including relevant statutory bodies

· Hold a couple of events for discussion with the community and stakeholders

· Share the draft with HDC for a screening opinion re EU Directives.

Once any feedback has been received, make necessary amendments. Will probably wish to wait until we have heard HDC’s initial proposals for the revised LDF before producing the final draft plan for formal consultation – this will help us to future proof the plan as much as possible. HDC’s initial consultations are projected to be completed by the end of 2014.
We would then aim to submit the final plan by March 2015.

Draft plan – progress to date

Paul has pulled together an outline draft plan which was discussed.  The group felt that we needed to think a bit more about how to write a statement in the policy section about encouraging economic development and agricultural issues– will look at this again following feedback on first draft. There was discussion around housing, particularly surrounding allocation for 11 houses. We need to identify rural exception sites and identify areas to exclude. In terms of public open spaces, we don’t really have enough information to pull this together at the moment – will need to cross reference to Hambleton District Plan and possibly write to Yorkshire Wildlife Trust who may be able to help re lower level sites.

We will need to provide a justification and evidence for each policy and summary of evidence. Still to look at other plans to get a better idea of the preferred format – Mike suggested looking  at Broughton Astley’s as they faced some similar issues.
Actions:

· Send a   copy of this draft plan to Mike Dando for comments.

· Agreed that the consultation statement can be written now, with the prologue to be written by us rather than put out to consultant. Working group members to be circulated asking for volunteers to do this.

· Agreed that Historic / Special buildings could simply be stated that it is covered by higher level authority and written into non planning section. Working group members to be circulated asking for volunteers to work on this. 
· Agreed to write to all parties within village development line asking for expressions of interest in putting land forward for meeting housing need.

· Mike Dando to supply flow chart for assessment of housing sites, can be done to include site subject to appeal (12 houses per acre).
· Agreed to publish all comments on website – Rachel to upload comment spreadsheet to website

· Also need to formally notify Parish Council of the quick wins as and when they are implemented

Communication with the parish:

· HNP to have a stand at the annual Parish Meeting at the end of April

· Advertise on website that the group is still open to new members

Next meeting:

Mike Dando to be invited to the next meeting – he is to comment on the first draft of the plan. Date to be confirmed.
 

 

